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Beginning in Late 2022 

 
 

 

 

 
With GO service expanding to serve you better, Metrolinx is improving King City GO Station, as well as 
getting ready for double tracks along the Barrie Line. 
 
Across the entire network, our goal is to deliver 6,000 train trips a week – with more frequent service, 
more stations, cleaner technology and more connections. You won’t need a schedule because you 
know the next train will be coming soon. We’re transforming GO Transit to bring more frequent two-
way, all-day service to the Barrie Line, up to every 15 minutes, seven days a week.  
 
Construction at King City GO will be starting soon to help get you where you need to go, better, faster 
and easier. 



 

 As with all construction, work may be adjusted, rescheduled or extended 
due to weather conditions or unforeseen circumstances. 

Cet avis de travaux de construction est disponible en français sur 
demande.  

Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à 
YorkRegion@metrolinx.com. 

Contact Us: 

Write to us at: YorkRegion@metrolinx.com 
Find us on Twitter: @Metrolinx 
Visit the website: https://www.metrolinx.com/en/projects-and-programs/barrie-line-go-expansion/what-were-building/king-city-go-station 

 

 
What is happening? 
This project has two phases and includes rail corridor enabling works, widening the existing rail bridge 
at Yonge Street, and infrastructure improvements at King City GO Station to support future double 
tracks.  
 
Phase 1 
Phase 1 includes enabling works (such as grading, fencing, culvert extensions, and utility relocations) 
between Dufferin Street and Bathurst Street. This phase is now substantially complete! 
 
Phase 2 
Construction is beginning on Phase 2 of this project, which includes improvements to King City GO 
Station, enabling works to support future double tracking between Kirby Road and Dufferin Street, as 
well as between Bathurst Street and Engelhard Drive. 
 
The station improvements will include: 

• Surface parking expansion and rehabilitation (192 net new standard parking stalls, 2 net new 
accessible parking stalls and 40 net new bike parking stalls) 

• A new west rail platform 

• A pedestrian bridge connecting to the new platform 
 
The current single-track rail bridge will also be widened and rehabilitated, which will ensure trains can 
run without interrupting the flow of traffic.  
 
What does this mean for you? 
Residents will notice construction crews, equipment and material deliveries coming through residential 
roads in the parking area of King City GO. Residents may also notice noise and vibrations from the 
machinery and some ambient light from the site.  
 
Construction will mainly take place Monday through Friday from 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., but there may 
be some overnight/weekend work required. When this work must occur, Metrolinx will communicate 
with the local community in advance. 
 
We apologize for any inconvenience and will make every effort to minimize disruption.  
 
Questions 
If you have any questions or concerns about this work, please contact us any time at 
YorkRegion@metrolinx.com.  
 
For more information on GO Expansion in your community, visit our website at www.metrolinx.com. 
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